Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Musgrave Parish Council
Held on Thursday 23rd May 2022
In Musgrave Village Hall

At 8.00 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Wells (Chairman) Bousfield Clarke Watson & Taylor
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong & 3 members of public
	01/0522
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	ACTION

	02/0522
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Councillor Clarke and seconded by Councillor Bousfield that Councillor Wells be elected to continue as Chairman for the forth coming year.  Councillor Wells accepted and signed the declaration of office, although he did state this would only be for the next year and expressed a wish to stand down as chairman next year.  Councillor Bousfield also expressed his wish to also stand down as a councillor after over 30 years of service.
	

	03/0522
	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Councillor Watson and seconded by Councillor Bousfield that Councillor Clarke be elected to continue as Vice-Chairman for the forth coming year.  Councillor Clarke accepted.
	

	04/0522
	MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD 4.7.17
These were read and signed.
	

	05/0522
	CHAIRS REPORT
As the world has started to recover from COVID and Britain is acclimatising from the BREXIT deals, Mr Putin has ignited the world by invading Ukraine which will have enormous effects on the world, through possible food shortages, never mind the devastation to the inhabitants of Ukraine with many women and children escaping the country to keep safe whilst the men are left behind to fight.  Our thoughts are with them.
Musgrave has been on the national radio and TV stations with Highways England filling our old railway bridge in with concrete without planning permission, it goes before the planning committee in June 2022 with over 890 objections.  It will be interesting to see the outcome.  Highways England seems to be a government organisation who seem to think they can do whatever they want, they have been so called consultations with the local parish councils and open meetings in the last 18 months in the making of the new dual carriageway of the A66, they pretend to take note of what we say at the meetings we attend the once they go back to their offices they carry on regardless with their own agenda and forget what we have been saying.

The county of Cumbria has changed recently to reduce costs to only have two districts councils instead of the 6 which is has had.  Eden is now teamed up with South Lakes and Barrow, whilst agree with cost saving measures I find it very strange that we have been joined up with Barrow, our needs are very different to theirs, surely it would have been better for them to team up with Allerdale & Copeland and Eden join up with South Lakes and Carlisle.  Musgrave has now joined with Appleby and Brough for our district councillors who are Andy Connell and Graham Simpkins both liberal democrats.

It is a while since Clive Hutchinson tried to get the parish a good internet service via BT, well thankfully B4RN (Broadband for the rural north) has started to lay the cables this morning.  Malcolm Deighton has started to do the garden digs and Jim Arundale has begun putting the boxes on the side of houses ready for the fibre, hopefully the parish will be connected in the summer.  We have had a terrific take up of the service and I am sure the ones who have not signed up will do so very soon.  A very big thank you should be given to all the land owners who have let us through their land with the cables, without your cooperation this would not be taking place.
The village playground will be getting a makeover in June with new equipment been purchased and old equipment being modernised.  It is great to see people from within the parish and local villages using the facilities.

The housing market has been very buoyant with 2 houses selling very quickly this year for prices above their estimated value.  The sad part is that young locals are unable to buy houses in the villages.  Musgrave Parish is never going to become heavily populated as Musgrave itself has fields on hills or SSSI’s status on them.  I suspect Flitholme cannot get any bigger and Little Musgrave once the development is complete I doubt there will be any more properties built.

The parish will be having a beacon and afternoon tea in the first week of June to celebrate Queen Elizabeth’s platinum jubilee, so that will be something to look forward to.

Finally a big thank you to you the councillors and Heidi for your continued support and work.


	

	06/0522
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule annual general meeting is confirmed as
May 2023
Meeting closed at 7.15pm

Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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